MINUTES School Board Workshop August 26, 2014

This workshop, held at the St. Johns County School Board Administrative Center, 40 Orange Street, St. Augustine, Florida, was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Chairman Bill Mignon. Dr. Joyner called roll; school board members, Mrs. Beverly Slough, Mr. Patrick Canan, Mr. Bill Mignon and Mr. Tommy Allen were present. Bill Fehling was absent. Also in attendance were School Board Attorney Frank D. Upchurch, III, district staff, and media representatives.

Opening Comments

Mr. Mignon stated that we had a good opening of schools. Dr. Joyner stated that we have a student growth of 1559 so far for an approximate student total of 34,500. Dr. Joyner also stated that this year's Learning Legacy recipients are Ms. Katherine Batenhorst and Mr. Jim Browning. The Learning Legacy Lifetime Achievement event will be held on September 5th at St. Augustine High School.

Charter School Update

Ms. Faulk presented the charter school update which focused on enrollment and academic achievement. Mr. Degutis presented the financial performance of the current charter schools and Mrs. Sweeny presented information on the standard charter school contract.

Public Comments -None

Closing Comments

Mrs. Slough thanked everyone for the updates. Dr. Joyner announced there would be an executive session immediately following the workshop.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m.

| Superintendent | | Chairman |
|----------------|---------------|----------|
| | Date Approved | |